
Regular City Council Meeting 

STAFF REPORT 

 
 

SUBJECT: Emergency Repairs to Cedar Street 

MEETING: Regular Business Meeting - 02 JUL 2024 

DEPARTMENT: Public Works 

STAFF CONTACT: Nick Williams 
 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends acceptance of the estimate from Cruz Hernandez Concrete Construction Company for emergency 
repairs to Cedar Street following the significant rain events on May 30th-31st.  
 

BACKGROUND: 
 Heavy rains earlier this year on May 30th and 31st caused the asphalt pavement to be lifted and washed off of Cedar Street. 
The city Street Department crew responded and has made temporary repairs to keep Cedar Steet open and passable. 
 

Enclosed below are photographs of the damage sustained after the rain events. 
 

PROPOSAL: 
The city has requested several quotes, but has received only two estimates with the lowest estimate from Cruz Hernandez 
Concrete Construction Company for $42,688.00. The work would provide a concrete cap allowing the pavement to 
function as a low-water crossing, similar to the Long Street low water crossing, and would ensure the pavement will remain 
in place during and after high-flow events. 
 

FISCAL IMPACT SUMMARY: 
The FY 23-24 budget allocated $50,000 in the Stormwater Maintenance account.  Approximately $49,200 remains this FY 
leaving $6,512 for annual maintenance. 
 

ALTERNATIVES: 
The following alternatives are provided for council consideration: 

1. Do not approve the proposal as presented; 
  

ADVANTAGES: 
Approval of the quote allows the work to be completed quickly and provides additional safety for the area.  
  

DISADVANTAGES: 
The repair was not anticipated or specifically allocated in the approved FY 23-24 budget.  
 

ATTACHMENTS: 
Cruz Hernandez Concrete Construction Company – Cedar Street Estimate  
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 


